SHNA SPRING MEMBERSHIP MEETING

27 April 2011

Welcome from President Sally Miley

Treasurer's report  from Bill Fitzpatrick – reminder about dues, funds allotted for buckthorn removal

Introduction of the board; motion carried to confirm board.

General announcements:

Announcement about greenhouse benefit

Carol Glaser retiring from board this year; thanks to Carol for all her work through the years. 

Motion to approve raising dues to $10, effective June 1, 2011. Motion passed.

Reminder about garage sale, same weekend as plant sale,May 13 and 14 

Kim McBride, garden club

Reminder about Sat, April 30th garlic mustard pull event; could also use some assistance in general. Instructions to meet at park, bring gloves, bags will be provided. Plant sale will be May 14 from 8a-2p. Indian Hills garden club has donated $2500 to plantings in Spring Harbor Park, and has donated to greenhouse project for Spring Harbor School. Clean up last weekend. Recognition of garden club members for their time and donations.

Greg Hull, area rep

Garage sale May 13 and 14

Historic Preservation Committee report

Information about Jeff Strahl's historical research about cottages in this neighborhood and nearby ones; book is underway.

(No reports from Zoning and Redevelopment Committee or Natural Resources Committee.)

Mark Clear, City Alder

UW Health Place, former Erdman property. Me with development team. Developers and architects and engineers have been designated; looking to start development this year, beginning with UW digestive health clinic on NW corner of property. Master plan is similar to Erdman's proposal, but otherwise plan is significantly different. Primarily, will be UW health clinic and associated businesses. Not much retail proposed; hotel a possibility. Phasing plan will involve the UW Clinic, then something like Hope House (where families can stay while relatives are being treated). They will meet with SHNA board on May 10. Will hold a neighborhood meeting shortly after, but date isn't yet determined.

Q about zoning requirements and approval process; it's an aggressive timeline, but doable if they stay on track and are responsive to requests for information. 

Q about city council and communication with neighborhood; Mark will continue to use listserv. Anyone interested in being added can send an email to Mark.

Q about Mark's specific bias; yes, he'd like to see something replace empty buildings.

Q about target property tax revenue; none.

Q about reports filed by Erdman, whether or not they are public; completed and filed reports are public, but nothing else they did would be public.

Q about soil studies and whether project will impact water table; Mark agrees this should be addressed.

Sally: City budget is in dire straits; we'll be seeing an impact.

Brett Hulsey,  State Representative and Supervisor

Overview of  the budget, GOP cuts to schools and recycling programs, senior care, phosphorous standard (with a two-year delay); public transportation; child protective enforcement; voter ID.

Q about cut to Metro buses; not yet determined. Joint finance committee still working things out. Summarizes the GOP position as cutting government wherever possible. Collective bargaining still tied up in courts, in constitutional case.

Q about recall effort and one-year delay; must have 25% of signatures from last election. 

Q about Dane County issues; redistricting includes Spring Harbor with Middleton Beach as it stands now. Two county maps are on website now. 

Q about Sally helping Mayor Soglin; Sally explains that she's worked with Soglin when he was last mayor; now assisting with transition team, which will be completed in two weeks. Will continue on a temporary basis. Now in the process of hiring new staff. Municipal issues are currently nerve-wracking considering the state budget situation.

Report from Transportation Committee

Introduction of Christy Bachmann from the city of Madison Engineering Division, by Shary Bisgard. Two other city engineers joined Christy to run through presentation. 

Christy Bachmann, City of Madison Engineering Division

University Ave project has been in the works for several years. At this point, design process is pretty far along. Construction slated for 2012. Federal funding is involved – 50% of roadway costs – and also Dane County funds, and some City of Middleton and Village of Shorewood Hills money is involved.

Overview of next steps and approval process, parcel purchase, utility relocations. Goal is to get everything completed in one construction season. Project will be similar to the Segoe-to-Shorewood project.

Q about redirected/redirecting traffic. Concerns about traffic calming measures; no plans yet to deal with redirected traffic, but there's not a lot that can be done until project is underway and the movement is clearer.

Q about adding sidewalk or bike lanes to Old Middleton; no plans to do so.

Q about overpass and erosion on northside. Some work is being done on approaches.

Q about signage during construction. 

Presentation from engineers (available online in road works section of City of Madison website), Allen to Segoe project:

Existing roadway conditions overview; intent is to give more urban feel and improve safety, intersections, erosion concerns.

Proposed roadway improvements: raised median from Allen to Whitney, two lanes each direction, plus on-street bike lane in each direction with ten-foot multi-use path on north side. South side will have sidewalk. From Whitney Way to bridge at Old Middleton, no bike lane (until bridge is reconstructed). From bridge to Segoe, another lane with on/off ramps and bike lanes. Problem with two-lane left turn lane; median will help calm traffic along corridor. Overview of bike, pedestrian, and transit  accommodations. Overview of changes to signaled intersection at Allen. Question about Norman Way problem and moving light to Craig. Overview of improvements to signaled intersection at Whitney Way. Overview of non-signalized intersections. Realignment of Norman Way to better control traffic; cul-de-sac on Laurel Crest. Overview of right-turn, u-turn concept: safer, steadier way of directing traffic flow. It's unusual and uncomfortable, but it's the best solution for a unique roadway. Overview of existing Spring Harbor pedestrian underpass, which is not ADA compliant and needs to be made so. Overview of miscellaneous improvements, including retaining walls and railroad bridge, street lighting, water main, sanitary sewer. Overview of environmental concerns: storm water, erosion, and trees. Overview of traffic control and construction staging. 

